
Mabel Hoggard Elementary School 
SOT Meeting Notes 

October 22, 2020 3:45pm 
 

1.0 Welcome and Roll Call 
SOT Members in attendance: 

 Tenisha Brunetti 

 Da Vonna Coleman 

 Robin Maglicco 

 Kimberly Law 
 

 Christine Keyes 

 Evelyn Leyva 

 Stacey Scott-Cherry, Principal 

 Debra Huckins, Assistant Principal 
 
 

       Members absent:  

 n/a 
 

Educators/Community Members Present: 

 Elizabeth Sampedro 

 Michelle Taylor 

 Genaro Hernandez 

 Fred Van Dyk  

 Maribel Campos 

 Jennifer Maher 

 Bonnie Peffer 

 Ivan Perez Ramirez family 

 Liz Ramirez 

 Martha Ramirez 

 Ruben Agustin family 
 
2.0 Items 

 SOT and Educators/Community Members joined the meeting on Google Meets. 
 
2.1 Review of Minutes 

 The minutes from September 24, 2020 were read individually by the team. Mrs. Keyes motioned to 
approve the minutes. Mrs. Brunetti seconded, and the minutes were approved. 

 
2.2  Celebrations 

 Device and materials deployments are going well. 

 Student attendance is high. 

 High parent participation in parent/teacher conferences. 
 
2.3 SOT Election 

 Kimberly Law is the chairperson 

 Christine Keyes is the vice-chair 

 Robin Maglicco is the secretary  
 
2.4 Construction Update 

 Construction of the new school is moving along and on schedule 

 It will be a two-story building. 



 Kindergarten will have its own wing 

 The building will have more classrooms and hold a higher population of students. 

 There will be space allotted for an animal enclosure and gardens. 
 
2.5 MAP Data 

 Students in K-2 scored exceptionally high in relation to other years. This could be due to virtual 
learning and parents helping their children.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 A discussion was held as to how best to inform parents not to help their children on the MAPs and i-
Ready winter tests. Suggestions for parent communication included: Parent Link Messages, individual 
parent/teacher phone calls, and Class Dojo messages. Future discussion will occur at the next SOT 
meeting as to how we want to proceed in informing parents. 

 
 
2.6 School Performance Plan 

 Mrs. Scott-Cherry briefly reviewed the plan and stated it would be posted on Mabel Hoggard’s website. 

 Three main goals were identified: Reading, Math, and Science. 

 In reading, the goal is to increase proficiency by 3% or 62% (year before last) to 65% this year as 
measured by the SBAC. 

 In math, the goal is to increase proficiency by 3% or 53% (year before last) to 55% this year as 
measured by the SBAC. 

 In science, the goal is to increase proficiency by 3% or 24% (last year) to 27% this year as measured by 
the SBAC. 

 There were no SBAC scores for last school year for reading or math due to Covid closure. Science 
scores listed above are last year’s scores, as the test was taken prior to closure. 

 
2.7 Title I Plan 

 The school received $95,760 in Title I funding for the 2020-21 school year 

 Mrs. Scott-Cherry reviewed the concept behind Title I and how it is used to help increase student 
performance. (Required Title I meeting) 

 70% of the funds will go toward funding Dr. Maglicco’s position as a math strategist. 

 $5,720 of the funds will pay for CTT hours for Mr. Swan in the reading lab. 

 $11,370 of the funds will be used for staff collaboration (outside of contracted time). 

 1% of the funds are designated to parent training. 



 Other topics discussed included: measuring progress with MAPs and i-Ready, review of parent rights, 
parent volunteer policy, parent school survey ( 91.3% feel school is safe and 87.9% feel teachers care 
about their children), review of current curriculum, clubs, and that the funds are allocated in the spring 
of each year. 

 Current curriculum includes Breakthrough to Literacy for Kindergarten, i-Ready Reading for 1st – 5th 
grade, i-Ready math for all grades, FOSS for all grades in science, and math number talks for all grade 
levels. 

 Clubs currently occurring include: Zookeepers, cooking, creative writing, and multicultural clubs. These 
clubs are all held virtually. 

 The Title I plan is available online on the Hoggard website. 

 Also reviewed was the Title I Parent Family Engagement Plan. Data from the parent survey was 
reviewed and the plan was approved by the participants. The plan is available on the school’s website 
under Title I. 

 
2.8 Title III Plan 

 This plan is for our ELL students. 

 $7,222 was provided for Ms. Duncan, a CTT, who will work with the ELL population to increase English 
proficiency. 
 

 
2.9 School Budget 

 Currently there is $306,043 in the school budget. This is more than we have ever had in a single year. 
This is the result of a carryover from last year’s budget (what we didn’t spend due to Covid school 
closure), free math pilot, and free i-Ready online programs for math and reading. 

 The team will discuss school needs in future meetings in order to best spend the funds to support 
student achievement. 

2.10 Virtual Magnet Fairs 

 Virtual Fairs will be held on the following dates: 
11/6 @10 a.m., 11/17 @ 1 p.m., 12/9 @1 p.m. 

 Parents may call the office for additional help filling out the magnet application (702) 799-4740. 
 
2.11 Schedule 

 The current school schedule will remain in place if or when we go back to the physical campus. 
 
2.12 Deployment Schedule 

 Due to the Trunk or Treat Deployment event on October 29th, the deployment schedule will be altered. 
 
3.0 Information 

 The next meeting is Thursday, November 19, 2020 at 3:45pm. 
 
4.0 Public Comment 

 n/a 
 
Tenisha Brunetti made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Mrs. Keyes seconded. The meeting was 
adjourned at 5:21 p.m. 
 


